
Public Notice by Bharat Heavy Electricals Limited (BHEL) 

 

13th May, 2025: Bharat Heavy Electricals Limited (BHEL), a Public Sector Enterprise under the 

Ministry of Heavy Industries, upholds an unwavering commitment to merit based, transparent 

recruitment practices. BHEL acknowledges the concerns raised regarding alleged irregularities 

during the recruitment examination conducted on 11th April 2025 for the induction level 

position of Supervisor Trainee in the Mechanical Discipline. 

Following a comprehensive investigation based on specific allegations received, we wish to 

inform all stakeholders, candidates, and the general public that the detailed audit log analysis 

conducted by EdCIL (India) Limited, our authorized agency for conducting the Computer-

Based Test (CBT), has confirmed that the irregularities were confined exclusively to a single 

examination centre: Xeon Technologies Examination Centre, Vizag City and pertained 

only to the examination for the post of Supervisor Trainee – Mechanical. 

EdCIL (India) Limited further reaffirms that there is no evidence of compromise or 

malpractice in any other examination centres, cities, or disciplines across India. We 

confirm that the integrity of examinations for all other posts and centres remains fully intact 

and uncompromised. 

BHEL treats any breach of examination integrity with the utmost seriousness. Consequently, 

we have taken the decision to annul the examination conducted for the Supervisor Trainee 

– Mechanical position at the affected centre only. A re-examination for the candidates 

impacted by this decision will be organised with enhanced monitoring protocols and stringent 

security measures to ensure complete transparency. All affected candidates will receive 

individual notifications regarding the revised examination schedule in due course. 

We reaffirm to all aspirants and stakeholders that BHEL's dedication to maintaining fairness, 

transparency, and meritocracy in its recruitment processes remains unwavering. We sincerely 

appreciate the patience and understanding demonstrated by all candidates during this process 

and remain fully committed to preserving the integrity of our recruitment system. 

For additional information, further updates, or queries regarding this matter, please visit the 

official BHEL Careers website: https://careers.bhel.in/index.jsp. 

 


